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Dear ,  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your spouse’s naval record pursuant to 

Section 1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of 

relevant portions of your spouse’s naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of 

Naval Records (Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of 

probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

31 July 2025.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your spouse’s naval record and applicable statutes, 

regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

You requested to establish eligibility to receive Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) annuities.  The 

Board, in its review of your spouse’s entire record and your application, carefully weighed all 

potentially mitigating factors, to include your assertions.  The Board concluded that in 

accordance with Department of Defense Financial Management Regulation 7000.14-R, there are 

no regular recurring open enrollment periods as they occur only when there are major changes to 

the SBP program and must be specifically prescribed by law.  There are two types of open 

enrollment premiums; the first premium type will be collected prospectively each month 

beginning with the effective date of the election in the same manner that monthly premiums are 

collected for all SBP participants.  The second premium type is a one-time buy-in premium that 

is due and payable at the time a member files an election to enroll in SBP, though member may 

elect to pay a portion of the premiums in installments over a 12-month period. 

 






